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NEWS RELEASE 
 

        RELEASE DATE: April 18, 2024 
 

 
Burn Permits Required May 1 

 
Butte County- Beginning Monday, May 1, 2024, all Butte County residents planning to burn yard waste 
on their property will be required to have a burn permit in their possession. For those living in 
unincorporated areas of the county, free permits can be obtained online at burnpermit.fire.ca.gov. 
 
Only natural materials grown on a given property may by burned on the property. All local burning 
regulations can be viewed by visiting our website and clicking the “Burning” tab. Note the change in 
allowed burn hours during the permit period. Beginning May 1, burning is allowed between 6:00 am and 
11:00 am on Permissible Burn Days as reported on the Butte County Air Quality Management District 
website or by calling 530-332-9407. 
 
During the permit period, May 1 until the date burning is suspended, residential burning rules are 
consistent throughout the county except in the following areas: 
 

• City of Oroville: Permits required year-round. Burn hours and locations determined seasonally 
by jurisdiction 

• City of Chico: Burning is not allowed any time 
• Town of Paradise: Permits required year-round. Must be purchased online at 

townofparadise.com 
• Cities of Gridley and Biggs: Permits required year-round. Must be obtained at the fire stations 

 
 
“Pile burning can be an effective tool for fuel reduction and defensible space in preparing your property 
for fire season,” says CAL FIRE Butte County Fire Chief Garrett Sjolund. “Make sure you follow all the 
burn guidelines because you can be held liable if a fire escapes your control.” 
 

 
 
 

 

 

https://burnpermit.fire.ca.gov/
https://www.buttecounty.net/472/Fire
https://bcaqmd.org/
https://www.townofparadise.com/
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